
 
 

 
 

 

Dear friends and supporters: 

As I reflect on my dad’s journey, I am filled with both sadness and gratitude for the 
profound impact he made on the lives of others. As someone who was deeply 
committed to working families, the Connell F. Smith-Homer Brown Scholarship will 
always be a fitting tribute to my dad’s legacy as an example of his kindness, his 
unwavering generosity, and his passionate support for working families.  

In 1986, my dad began the scholarship program in honor of his late father Connell F. 
Smith, and Connell’s friend, Homer Brown. Both Connell and Homer were laborers of 
Local 773 in Cairo, Illinois working through the final years of the Great Depression. 
Despite the hardships, they saved every penny to advance their children’s education. 
In creating this scholarship, my dad aimed to support aspiring students who shared his 
passion for working families and embodied the value of an education. With his efforts 
over the past 38 years, Local 773 has provided financial assistance to over 750 
deserving individuals who demonstrate academic merit, and a strong commitment to 
giving back to the community. Each recipient must meet the required hours of 
charitable work to become eligible.  

By investing in their education, we hope to empower future generations to make 
meaningful contributions to society; just as my dad did, and his father before him. 

I am personally committed to ensuring the success of this scholarship fund in honor of 
my dad’s legacy. The impact of this scholarship is only possible through the support of 
generous donors like you. 

Thank you in advance for your support in preserving the memory of my dad through 
the continuation of this scholarship. Your contribution will not only honor his memory 
but also make a profound difference in the lives of deserving students and inspire 
future generations. 

With heartfelt gratitude, 

 

Matt E. Smith 
LiUNA! International Rep &  
Assistant Midwest Regional Manager 








